IWBCC 1st February 2018

   INVERKIP AND WEMYSS BAY COMMUNITY COUNCIL

 Minutes of the Business Meeting 
Thursday 1st February 2018
    Inverkip Primary School 
Present: Eileen Virtue (Chair), Tracy Bunton (minute secretary), David Adams, Isobel Rennie (Treasurer), Paul Cassidy
In attendance:  Cllr G Dorrian, Police Officers, Community Wardens,  Seonaid Knox on behalf of Stuart McMillan MSP, members of Inverkip Community Enterprise and 1 member of the public  
1.0 Apologies for absence: Gary Purdon, Jakki Purdon, Cllr L Rebecchi
2.0 Welcome and Opening Remarks
Eileen welcomed everyone to the meeting 
3.0 Police Matters
Reported that since last meeting (11.1.18) 7 reports with 2 crimes being detected.  There have been incidents of undetected vandalism and there is an appeal for information for the theft of a ground compactor from the cycle path adjacent to the Scottish Power site; 68 calls were received, 2 of which were priority 1 status. 2 road traffic collisions
 Following on from the last meeting, there have been further sightings off-road motor vehicles being driven on pavements and roads in Wemyss Bay, Spey Road and forest paths in Inverkip. Officers agreed to monitor.  Public are encouraged to report using tel. no. 101. 
4.0 Community Wardens

Community wardens   informed that they responded to 2 calls, carried out one community engagement event and 80 building checks during the preceding month.  A discussion followed about calls to investigate children gathering in woods around Wemyss Bay.  Extra patrols were deployed and there has been engagement with parents who have mixed views about what they expect from the wardens; some wish their children to be able to conduct themselves safely in the woods others wish the young people to be removed.   Wardens have carried out a card drop in the immediate vicinity, they have joined Wemyss Bay Facebook groups and will follow the IWBCC Facebook page.  The wardens responded to reports of customers feeling intimidated around the Wemyss Bay shops by asking them to contact their service whenever they are needed.  
5.0 Minutes of Business Meeting held on Thursday 11th January 2018 

5.1 Inverkip Defibrillator
Representatives from Inverkip Hub confirmed that the defibrillator will be located outside the hub.  They informed that it is possible to apply for funding for another if needed elsewhere in the village. 

5.2 Bus Service through Inverkip

Discussion about the opinion of a previous senior police officer opposed to buses and bin lorries from stopping within the 60 mph speed limit zone along the A78.  It was agreed that Paul will request the current view from SPT.
Actions from previous minutes are summarised and updated in Appendix 1.  

Minutes proposed as accurate by David Adams and seconded by Paul Cassidy
6.0 Secretary’s report  
6.1 Eileen referred to correspondence from Alzheimer’s Scotland- Dementia Awareness session in Inverkip Hub; those interested in attending are to respond to Gary.
6.2 School Marine Conversation Poster Competition
Gary organised the entries being saved to the website and prizes will be presented at the next meeting of the Community Council.

All Inverclyde Council committee reports can be found on Inverclyde Council’s website:
 http://www.inverclyde.gov.uk/meetings/
7.0 Riverside Inverclyde (RI)

Funding application forms are to be expected from RI.  More suggestions to spend the funding allocation in Inverkip have been requested by RI.  Eileen informed that 34 responses were made to the IWBCC survey.  Ideas will be discussed with RI but open to new suggestions.  
8.0 Planning Matters

8.1 There were no new non-domestic applications for discussion
8.0 Roads, Pavements and Lighting
8.1   A78/ Sainsbury’s Junction

Cllr Rebecchi passed on an update before the meeting and Cllr Dorrian was able to confirm that they anticipate a tender will go out in April 2018 after it goes to the City Deal Board for approval.  Transerve has been asked to look at installing a barrier at the north west side of the junction.  

8.2 Traffic Lights

The Corporate Director escalated the completion of Scottish Water’s works on the A78 at the junction of Auchmead Road and followed this up by asking for a review of all traffic lights in Inverclyde and to consider the use of new technology.  

8.3 Wemyss Bay Street Lighting 

Cllr Dorrian will ask Roads to investigate the disruption caused by the replacement street lighting in Wemyss Bay.      

9.0 Treasurers Report
Isobel reported that there has been no change since the date of the last meeting:

The balance of £3031.70 will be reduced when 1 cheque is presented (Christmas entertainment – 1 payment of £150). David will remind the community centre to present the cheque.
10.0 Vacancies

Eileen informed that since the date of the last meeting Jean Anderson resigned from the Community Council.  2 vacancies including officer bearers Chairperson and Secretary are available to be filled.  It was agreed that Eileen will continue to chair on an interim basis until the AGM if needed.  Responsibility for Committee reports was discussed and will be agreed at the next meeting.  Eileen proposed advertising the 2 vacant community council positions and if not filled in the conventional way, co-opting members should be the next step.  The proposal was seconded by David.  The outcome of the vote was unanimous (5) for (0) against.  

Eileen expressed her gratitude for Jean’s commitment to the Community Council over a number of years.   A member of ICE on behalf of the whole group and another member expressed their appreciation of Jean’s excellent contribution to the community and the link she played between IWBCC, Inverkip Hub and Wemyss Bay Community Centre.  Alison’s contribution was also acknowledged by all.  Cllr Dorrian also expressed his sincere thanks and appreciation. It was noted that they were particularly disappointed about their departure.  
11.0 AOCB

11.1 Council Budget Savings
Sarah Jane from Inverkip Hub spoke of her concern about the proposed budget savings potentially removing funding from Inverkip Hub, including the library resource (employee, electronic library service system and funding for books).  She explained that use library has increased by 100% in visitor numbers and book issue since the Inverkip Hub facility opened.  Concern about relying on untrained volunteers in the longer term
12.0 Date and time of next meeting:
Thursday 1st March 2018 in Wemyss Bay Community Centre at 8:00pm

There being no further business the formal meeting was closed at 8:30pm 
A meeting followed when it was agreed to purchase flowers for former Community Councillors.  












APPENDIX 1
 IWBCC ACTIONS SUMMARY – 11.1.18
	ITEM
	NEW ACTIONS FROM MINUTES  1.2.18
	RESPONSIBLE
	UPDATE
	STATUS at 1.2.18

	5.2
	Email SPT requesting bus stops within the 60mph stretch of A78 through Inverkip 
	PC
	
	

	8.3
	Wemyss Bay – investigate replacement street lighting disruption
	Cllr Dorrian
	
	

	9.0
	David to remind WB CC to present cheque
	DA
	
	

	11.0
	Advertise 2xCommunity Council vacancies
	TB
	
	

	
	ACTIONS - FROM PREVIOUS MINUTES
	RESPONSIBLE
	UPDATE
	STATUS at 11.1.18

	
	Daff Glen in Inverkip – pathway looks to be needing another tidy.
	To be allocated
	Community Payback Scheme
	Ongoing

	 
	Letter from R Cowan MP re Ofcom briefing 
	EV
	Eileen to confirm that that the letter has been saved on the IWBCC website
	Ongoing

	 
	Stewart Milne - lighting at new entrance to the estate
	EV
	
	Ongoing

	 
	Wemyss Bay play park fencing
	Cllr Dorrian
	Boundary fencing will begin in February 2018
	Monitor    

	
	A78 slip road to Hill Farm – Signage,  resurfacing, line painting, cats eyes etc. 
	Cllr Dorrian
	Starts 12.2.18 target completion end of March 2018
	Monitor

	 
	WB potholes – in Community Centre carpark and on A78 Main Road.  
	 Cllr Rebecchi
	Planned – January 2018
	 Ongoing

	
	Bus service to Hill Farm and additional train services
	S McMillan MSP
	Updates to follow from S McMillan
	Monitor

	
	Tracy to email CCTV code of practice to JV for IWBCC website
	TB
	Police officers to provide link or pdf.
	Ongoing

	
	Provide a copy of the lease/ ownership of land at Kip Park
	Cllr Dorrian
	Contractor has been appointed by the developer.  A walk through to be carried out with council officers
	Monitor

	
	Wemyss Bay Defibrillator installation on exterior of community centre
	
	
	Monitor

	
	Availability of WB Community Centre – 1 Thursday of each month
	DA
	
	Ongoing


